
 
 
Mr. Vincent Contestabile    OCD-SW-09-0168 
Empire Tire of Edgewater, LLC 
4888 West Colonial Drive  
Ocala, FL 32808 
 

Orange County - SW 
Empire Tire – Waste Tires Processing Facility  
WACS # 95062 
Permit Number WT48-0287891-001 
Approval of 2009 Closure Cost Estimate  

 
Dear Mr. Contestabile: 
 
The Department has reviewed the document “Calculation Attachment to: Waste Tire Processing 
Facility Permit Application” dated 04/27/2009 and received by the Department on May 01, 2009.  
The document was signed and sealed by Luke Miorelli, P.E. from M.E. Construction, Inc.  The 
total closure cost is estimated at $41,250.00 based on 825 tons maximum storage capacity 
authorized by the Department for the facility.  This cost estimate is approved by the Department.  
 
The documentation to demonstrate financial assurance must be sent to Frank Hornbrook, FDEP 
Solid Waste Section, MS-4565, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399.    
 
If you have any questions or need additional information regarding this letter please contact 
George Cheryan or me by telephone at (407) 893-3328 or by email at 
George.Cheryan@dep.state.fl.us or tom.lubozynski@dep.state.fl.us.  
             
      Sincerely, 

       
      ______________________  
       F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E 

Waste Program Administrator 
 
Date:  May 29, 2009 

FTL/sj 
 
cc: Fred Wick, Financial Coordinator, FDEP, Fred.Wick@dep.state.fl.us 
      Frank Hornbrook, FDEP, Frank.Hornbrook@dep.state.fl.us 
   Luke Miorelli, P.E., M.E. Construction, Inc. luke@meconstruction.com 

 

Florida Department of 
Environmental Protection 

Central District 
3319 Maguire Boulevard, Suite 232 

Orlando, Florida 32803-3767 

Charlie Crist 
Governor 

 
Jeff Kottkamp 

Lt. Governor 
 

Michael W. Sole 
Secretary 


